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National Alliance welcomes Minister’s commitment to older people’s freedom to choose where they live
A high profile Alliance of national organisations has welcomed the statement by Housing Minister Grant Shapps that older people should have choice and control over where they live, and not be pressured to sell their home or move into residential care.
The Housing and Ageing Alliance has applauded the Coalition’s specific commitment “help elderly people live at home for longer through solutions such as home adaptations and community support programmes”. The Alliance has also called for a greater variety of new and specialist housing for older people to be built, alongside future proofing the design of all new homes, in order to offer older people real choice.
‘A home is so much more than bricks and mortar at any age,’ said Alliance Chair, Sue Adams. ‘Being in control of where and how you live as you get older is critical to your sense of independence and quality of life; no older person should feel forced to move’.
The group has been a long term champion of the provision of independent, impartial advice and information about housing and care options. It welcomed government’s decision to fund the national, independent housing and care advice service, FirstStop. 
The Alliance points out that people and their individual circumstances are as varied when they are older as when they are younger, and there can be no ‘one size fits all’ approach to housing in later life. ‘The Minister is right to say that older people’s housing has been neglected’ said Adams. ”All too often older people are portrayed as a problem. We would support the call for local councils to take a more visionary and positive approach, listening to and working with their local older citizens who after all, live in a third of all homes and play an important role in local communities’. 
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Notes ctd overleaf…………………….

1. The Housing and Ageing Alliance is a broad group of national organisations which believe that homes, communities and housing related services should be planned and designed in ways that enable choice, control, inclusion and independence in later life.
2. Members include Anchor, Age UK, Care & Repair England, Chartered Institute of Housing, Counsel and Care, Elderly Accommodation Counsel, Foundations, Hanover, HBF Retirement Housing Group, Housing Learning and Improvement Network, ILCUK, McCarthy & Stone Retirement Lifestyles Ltd, National Housing Federation, Older People’s Action Groups and Forums.
3. The Coalition’s Programme for Government stated that “We will help elderly people live at home for longer through solutions such as home adaptations and community support programmes’. (http://programmeforgovernment.hmg.gov.uk/nhs/ ) 

4. FirstStop Advice is an independent, free service offering advice and information for older people, their families and carers about housing and care options in later life. It is led by the charity Elderly Accommodation Counsel (EAC) working in partnership with other national and local organisations. www.firststopcareadvice.org.uk 
5. The Housing and Ageing Alliance’s report ‘The Big Issue: Housing and Ageing’, set out 12 ideas for Smarter Spending on housing in an ageing society. available here  http://www.housinglin.org.uk/_library/Resources/Housing/HAA/Housing_and_Ageing_Alliance_Brochure_2010.pdf    
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